lst. Lt. William F. Krickhan, Chief, Athletic Section, Camp Crowder, Missouri.

Dear Lieutement Erickhan:

I am sorry that I have not answered your letter of November 16th sooner. I have been out of town and since I have been back I have not been at my desk long enough to dictate. I am still a little worried about our January 16th game in Kansas City. The Auditorium people do not feel that our game with Camp Crowder in Kansas City will justify them leasing the hall on a percentage basis unless we are able to get another team as a drawing card on that night.

I expect to go into Kensas City Monday and will have a conference with the Auditorium people and will write you. This would not keep us from keeping our date at Camp Crowder if we are not able to play in Kansas City.

You have been very generous regarding the offer to entertain us and transport us from Joplin. We certainly will take advantage of this and I assure you that we have no desire to run up an expense account but merely to make both ends meet. I will communicate again with you as seen as I have more information from Kansas City.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH